Walter J. Burien, Jr.

76 Yorktown Road

East Brunswick, NJ 08816

Telephone: 732 790-9233

October 3rd 2005

Chris J. Christie - US Attorney

Stuart J. Rabner -US Assistant Attorney General

970 Broad St., Suite 700

Newark, New Jersey  07102 





SENT TO FAX # 973 645-3497 FOR: S. RABNER on 10/03/05 at 11:45 AM EDT

AND SENT TO FAX #973 297-2008 FOR: US Attorney Chris J. Christie
REF: YOUR LETTER OF 09/28/05 AND MY COMPLAINT OF 09/27/05 

CONFIDENTIAL
MR. RABNER AND MR. CHRISTIE:

Mr. Stuart J. Rabner and Mr. Christopher J. Christie:
I have received your reply dated 09/28/05 to my letter sent by FAX to your office on 09/28/05.

I have enclosed a copy of my letter of 09/27/05 and your reply of 09/28/05 for your easy reference. Please note page 4 last paragraph, and I quote from the copy attached: “these crimes were allowed, protected, and not held accountable by intentional avoidance of any official investigation” 

I think I am being rather clear here as to the severity of the crimes committed of which “if” official investigation proceeds, there is more than ample evidence and supportive witnesses to facilitate and mandate “a” Grand Jury, investigation, inevitable indictments, prosecution, and very probable convictions of the responsible parties. These crimes were committed primarily by a select group of attorneys cooperating within or from Arizona local government. The time line and severity of these crimes and my efforts in seeking accountability / consequences for and to the perpetrators of those crimes committed was the purpose of my letter of 09/27/05.

Your letter was a reply to my COMPLAINT of being “no-reply”. You state in so many words that I have reported crimes in Arizona and have sought remedy / accountability by Grand Jury in NJ and then decline to discus the matter.  This appears to me to be intentional avoidance of my complaint / crimes reported to an Office of the US Attorney, a Federal Office having jurisdiction nationally. Crimes have been reported and a complaint lodged, so I and the standing FEDERAL law require; 

1. In light of the conflict of interest I have reported existing in Arizona per my complaint, if your office will not proceed with convening of a grand jury or even accepting evidence as to the crimes committed who can I immediately contact from the US Attorney’s office who will facilitate my request for a Grand Jury? 

2. If no other option exists outside of Arizona for a grand jury to convene, what is the contact information for the national Internal Affairs Department of the US Attorney’s office whereby I can report and correct the conflict of interest in Arizona that has allowed these crimes to be perpetrated, of which is a clear and serious crime in itself. Remedy of these two matters is urgently requested and expediently required. For the purpose of disclosure, much information is contained within my filings with the Arizona / US courts; Maricopa County DR2000-090543, DR96-9244, DR97-20762, CA-SA 96-0350, CA- SA 97-0245, Yavapai County DO 95-0538, DO  991131, US Court CASE NO. 99-CV-2279-PCT

Please call me at 732-790-9233 as needed and reply in writing as soon as possible.

Truly yours,
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Walter J. Burien, Jr.
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